From: Allie Dunn

To:

Subject: CM: Response to request for confirmation that Old Gorge Cemetery in Woodville is not designated as closed

cemetery

Date: Monday, 22 July 2024 10:03:00 am

Attachments: image001.png

image002.png image003.png image004.png image005.png image006.png

Kia ora

I refer to your official information request received 2 July 2024, seeking confirmation of status of the Old Gorge Cemetery in Woodville.

We have searched our records and advise that the Old Gorge Cemetery in Woodville has not been formally declared as closed, and there is no proposal to go through the legal process at this stage to declare the cemetery as closed. We note that although there is no space for new berms or burials, there are reserved plots that could be utilised.

We have reviewed the agenda and minutes of the Cemeteries Working Party meeting on 27 April 1998. That working party discussed the status of the district's cemeteries at that meeting, and made a recommendation for Council to close certain ones.

We reviewed the minutes of the Council meeting held 30 September 1998, where the Council considered the working party's recommendations and made a decision about going through the process to formally close some of the district's cemeteries, specifically Weber, Herbertville, Kaitawa, Newman and Mangaoronga (except the RSA section). The Council's resolution did not include Old Gorge Cemetery.

Ngā mihi



Allie Dunn | Manager - Democracy Services Strategy & Community Wellbeing - Democracy Services | Tararua District Council

- Phone: +64 6 3744080 | Mobile: +64 27 3331626
- Allie.Dunn@Tararuadc.govt.nz
- 26 Gordon Street, Dannevirke 4930, PO Box 115
- www.tararuadc.govt.nz
- www.facebook.com/tararuadc
 www.facebook.com/tararu

This email and any attachments is intended for the above named recipient only and may be confidential.

If you have received it in error, please take no action based on it, copy it, or show it to anyone.

Please return to the sender and delete your copy. Thank you.